
Local Government Impact

LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 11, 2005

TO: Honorable John Whitmire, Chair, Senate Committee on Criminal Justice 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB689 by Zaffirini (Relating to a feasibility study regarding the creation of a federal criminal 
history record clearinghouse at the Department of Public Safety.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require the Department of Public Safety (DPS) to conduct a feasibility study regarding 
the creation of a federal criminal history record clearinghouse. DPS would be required to seek input 
from persons interested in accessing the information and report to the Legislature on or before 
September 1, 2006. The bill would require the feasibility study to determine the manner in which 
material contained in the clearinghouse may be categorized and released, estimate the cost of 
providing clearinghouse services, and identify barriers to implementation of the clearinghouse and 
possible solutions.

The bill would take effect September 1, 2005 and expire September 1, 2007. 

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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